
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Thursday 25th November 2021 Newsletter  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Despite only have 4 days with the children this week, we have still managed to pack in lots of exciting events and learning.  

It feels rather like we have travelled back in time today as Year 4 have arrived in some fabulous costumes.  We know that 

the children (and staff) have had a wonderful day immersing themselves in the Ancient Egyptian world, see below for more 

details. 

Although the school is closed to children tomorrow, the teachers have a busy day of training, including a training session on 

the role of knowledge in the primary curriculum.  We hope that the children enjoy their rather chilly long weekend and look 

forward to seeing you again next week.  

Best wishes, 

The HWPS Team 
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Ancient Egypt Day 

Today, Year 4 had a very special visit from Lauren from Portals To The Past, who came to share lots of information with us 

about Ancient Egypt! All the children looked fantastic - we had some lovely Egyptian Gods and Goddesses and also some 

very scary looking mummies!! The children have had an amazing day playing Egyptian games, finding out lots of Egyptian 

facts, seeing and handling Canopic jars which were over 2,000 years old, deciphering hieroglyphics and even seeing how the 

mummification process used to happen – we were also able to Zoom in the children who are currently at home, for part of 

the mummification process. Overall, what a fantastic day we’ve had in Year 4, to enhance our learning about Ancient Egypt! 

Here is a fascinating fact from Henry: “I found it strange that, when you died, they took out your heart and weighed it on a 

set of scales against a magic feather. If your heart was heavier than the feather, you were eaten by a strange animal and if 

your heart was lighter than the feather, you were sent on to the afterlife.” 

     

 



 

 
 

 
 

  

 

 

Owen in Redwood for his determination & enthusiasm in English and for 

producing a very informative newspaper report. 

Isobel and Holly in Mulberry for their amazing anti-bullying week videos. 

Demi in Rowan for researching and writing an information book in Autism. 

Annabelle and Saskia in Rowan for writing a newspaper report on ‘The 

London Eye Mystery. 

Sienna in Beech for writing an amazing leaflet about the Loch Ness 

Monster. 

 

Gold Leaves 

 

Anti-Bullying Week Competition 

We have been absolutely blown away 

by the response to the anti-bullying 

week competition this week. The level 

of creativity shown by pupils has been 

outstanding and it is clear to see the 

key messages behind anti- bullying 

week have been understood across the 

school. Here is just a small snapshot of 

some of the entries. 

  

The Wellbeing Ambassadors had the 

extremely difficult task of looking at the 

entries and choosing the overall 

winners. Congratulations to the 

following children who were chosen: 

 

 

  

  

 

 
Gold Leaves 

Mindworks Surrey is offering an out 

of hours phone line  to support 

parents/carers who are struggling 

with young people's behaviour 

difficulties which could be related to 

neurodevelopmental needs, such as 

autism or ADHD.  This runs from 

17:00 to 23:00 seven days a week, 

365 days a week. 

 

https://www.mindworks-surrey.org/our-services/neurodevelopmental-services/out-hours-advice-line
https://www.mindworks-surrey.org/our-services/neurodevelopmental-services/out-hours-advice-line
https://www.mindworks-surrey.org/our-services/neurodevelopmental-services/out-hours-advice-line
https://www.mindworks-surrey.org/our-services/neurodevelopmental-services/out-hours-advice-line


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

    

Term Dates and Events Calendar 

Autumn Term 2021 

INSET DAY ς 26th November 2021  

6th December – Hawthorn Nativity 

7th December – Elm Nativity 

8th December – Maple Nativity 

End of term 17th Dec 2021 

Winter Holiday  20th Dec 2021 - 3rd Jan 2022 

BANK HOLIDAY  3rd Jan 2022  

Spring Term 2022 

Start of term – 4th Jan 2022 

14th January – Aspen Class Assembly 

21st January – Sycamore Class Assembly 

28th January – Beech Class Assembly 

4th February – Hazel Class Assembly 

11th February – Alder Class Assembly 

Half Term – 14th Feb 2022 – 18th Feb 2022 

4th March – Redwood Class Assembly 

11th March – Juniper Class Assembly 

18th March – Holly Class Assembly 

25th March – Ash Class Assembly 

End of term – 1st Apr 2022 

Summer Term 2022 

Start of term – 19th Apr 2022 

29th April – Magnolia Class Assembly 

BANK HOLIDAY -2nd May 2022 

6th May – Larch Class Assembly 

27th May – Willow Class Assembly 

Half Term – 30th May – 3rd Jun 2022 

10th June – Spruce Class Assembly 

24th June – Oak Class Assembly 

1st July – Cedar Class Assembly 

End of Term – 22nd Jul 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Football Match 
Last Tuesday, a team of Year 6 boys went to St Andrew's to 
play their second game of the season. In what was a rushed 
start, the team settled very well and continued their 
impressive pass and moving from the previous game. Using 
everything they had learnt in training, the boys pushed and 
pushed for the opening goal. Hitting the post numerous 
times, a few superb saves from the opposition goal keeper 
and a few open goals missed meant the team never found 
the opening score. Against the run of play, St Andrew's then 
took a lead going into the break which they would then 
extend to 3-0 quickly after half time. Sensing the urgency 
and upping the tempo, the team continued to create chance 
after chance after chance. A change to a more attacking 
formation then paid dividends and with 5 minutes remaining 
Hinchley Wood scored their first goal of the match. This 
then motivated the team even more, who managed to grab 
another goal within a minute, leaving the score at 3-2. 
Sensing they could snatch a draw; the team continued to 
push and push with a chance going just wide with seconds 
remaining. With the last kick of the game, a great save from 
St Andrew's goalkeeper dropped at the feet of an on-rushing 
attacker to level the scores, as they would finish at 3-3. A 
fantastic comeback from the team at the end and a fully 
deserved draw. Well done everyone! By Mr Brown. 

 
 



 


